
 

 

Additional Notes on Minutes of the Tuddenham St Martin Parish Council meeting held on 7th May 2024 
 

Item 9.  
Suffolk Police reorganised their Community Policing Model in December 2023. 
Tuddenham St. Martin is now part of Ipswich East and is in the Woodbridge and Wickham Market area.  According to 
the web site they have no meetings planned yet for 2024. 
 
Looking at Suffolk Police web site for this year it shows one crime for Tuddenham, in March 2024, a Burglary. 
 
Tim Passmore (Conservative Party) has been re-elected as the Police and Crime Commissioner for Suffolk. Residents 
across Suffolk voted on Thursday 2 May 2024, in the countywide election which saw a turnout of 22.9%. 

 

Item 11. 
Road Signage and other highway concerns  Work is progressing on this with support from the Highways officer 

and our County Councillor. The meeting is being asked to make a contribution to the proposal submitted and I 

support any decision for us to contribute to this if it enables the work to be progressed (ref the £4000 put into the 

PC budget for highways matters). See also the emails about HGV signage    

Speedwatch and enforcement   The team has been out on several occasions since the last PC meeting and 

hopefully with the return of warmer weather we can continue our efforts through the spring. We have not received 

any data from the enforcement activity by the Police. 

SID’s  The village now has its own SID and thanks to the PC members Jim and David who are maintaining 

its functioning and downloading data. I hope at the next meeting we can produce some data about volume and 

speeds (with timings) for our meeting In July. The SAVID shared SID will continue to rotate between Tuddenham and 

Swilland and Witnesham and the location for this SID will be reviewed at the next SAVID meeting.  

SAVID   has welcomed Charsfield as members and we continue to support the various activities in our 

villages around traffic speed and other safety concerns. We have been successful in getting funding for an additional 

SID which is enabling each member village to have its own SID. We are aiming to continue to analyse data from the 

SID’s to inform best timings for Speedwatch activity as there is evidence that both activities can positively influence 

drivers speeding reduction. We are awaiting update from the Police about the future management of Speedwatch 

following internal changes within the Police. Our next meeting will be June 20th 2024.  

ANPR scheme  The ANPR device was in the village in March and I have written to the coordinator for 

feedback about the project which is due to continue.  

30mph Speed Signs on Road side bins  I have not been able to give priority to this issue since discussion at 

previous meetings but think we should keep this issue ‘alive’. 

20’s plenty  The aspirations for this progressing in Suffolk are still present in both SAVID and other 

communities. I missed a zoom event in March but have signed in for one on May 20th.  

Road Safety Forum and East Suffolk Community Partnerships Budget  The Group has met once this year 

and agreed on future actions and on road safety continuing to be a priority for the Partnership. Planning for Road 

safety week in November will be one of the priorities for the next meeting.    

 


